
Huntingdon, PA 
Tuesday July 15, 2014 

26-2014 
 
The regular weekly meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above date and time in 
the Commissioners meeting room with the following being present: Commissioners O’Korn and Fluke; Chief 
Clerk, Michelle Cerett; Solicitor, Pete McManamon; Keller Engineers Rep, Brian Keller; Tri County D&A 
Administrator, Mike Hannon; Daily News Reporter Zach Myers and visitors Jim Cassatt and Bruce Pergament.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:28 a.m. by Commissioner O’Korn followed by prayer led by Commissioner 
O’Korn and the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag led by Commissioner Fluke.  
 
It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes) to 
approve of the minutes of the July 8th public meeting.  
 
It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (Fluke, yes; O’Korn, yes) to 
approve the payment of bills.  
 
There were no additions to the agenda, announcements, items addressed by the Solicitor or public comments 
today.  
 
Brian Wiser was present today with a request to approve a quote for plantings at the St. Mary’s Bridge. Brian 
stated that the additional plantings were suggested and approved by DEP to assist in erosion control. Brian was 
only able to obtain two quotes due to the nature of the plantings. Ernst Conservations Seeds, Inc submitted a 
bid of $688.00 and Sylva Native Nursery & Seed Company submitted a bid of $690.00. After discussion, it was 
moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes) to award 
the bid to Ernst Conservation Seeds as recommended. Brian also stated that Bridge Foreman Scott Feagley is 
doing a great job on the painting of Runks bridge. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (Fluke, yes; O’Korn, yes) to 
approve the hiring of Todd Walker, Bridge/Maintenance Crew effective July 21, 2014. Michelle noted for the 
minutes that she spoke with Commissioner Thomas prior to the meeting and he expressed no concerns with the 
hiring.  
 
Bruce Pergament offered public comment at the end of the meeting. 
 
There were no county veteran burial allowances for approval today.  
 
There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Fluke to adjourn the meeting at 9:46 a.m.   
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
____________________________________ 
Jeffrey Thomas, Secretary 


